
Submitter: Doug Ghrist 

On Behalf Of:  

Committee: Senate Committee On Health Care 

Measure, Appointment or Topic: SB1030 

I strongly oppose SB1030. Both of my parents are in care of a facility. They both 

have opportunity to get vaccines anytime they would wish if they so choose as it is 

now from their doctors. The overstep I believe comes with staff members that may 

have different beliefs and may persuade residents into a vaccine or any kind of 

medicine that the residents would not be capable of making an informed decision. 

These facilities do not employ doctors to look into current and/or past medical 

conditions that could cause severe reactions or death due to any kind of vaccine or 

medicine. Neither of my parents would be capable of making a decision for 

themselves and would just go along with what ever is wanted of them. The burden of 

cost would be passed on to them which is already astronomical not to mention the 

lawsuits from any kind of ill effect. These places from my experience can administer 

Band-Aids at best, I would definitely would not trust them to stab a needle into them. 


